VICTORIA AND ALBERT MUSEUM BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Summary of the meeting of the Board of Trustees held on Thursday 18 October 2001

Present: Paula Ridley (Chairman), Professor Margaret Buck, Mr Rob Dickins, Mrs Jane Gordon Clark, Mr Peter Rogers, Mr Jonathan Scott, Mr Antony Snow, Professor Sir Christopher White.

In attendance: Mr Mark Jones (Director), Mr Jim Close (Deputy Director), Dr Deborah Swallow (Director of Collections)

1.
Bethnal Green Museum of Childhood: Development Proposals
Trustees received a presentation on the proposals from Diane Lees, Director of BGM. The Board approved the proposals as set out in the paper circulated for the meeting.  

2.
Matters Arising

· Dr Swallow reported that the response from the NHMF to the Museum’s application for funding towards the purchase of the Three English Late Medieval Oak Figures would not be known until 13 November 2001.

3.
Chairman's Report 
The Chairman reported that she had met with Alex Stewart, Head of Museums, Galleries, Libraries & Heritage Group, DCMS, and had completed verbal performance appraisals for all of the Trustees. She had discussed also the future management of Apsley House and the Wellington Museum and the Board agreed that the V&A would not bid for the tender to manage Apsley House and the Wellington Museum but would be prepared to offer professional curatorial and conservation advice.

4.
Director's Report
The Board noted the Director’s Report circulated for the meeting and the following further points:

· Although the Museum had lost just over 30% of its tourist visits during the summer months it had attracted increased numbers of British visitors.

· The opening event for the Let Paul Robeson Sing! exhibition, at the Theatre Museum, had been very successful.

· The Radical Fashion exhibition had opened to the public that day.

· The organisers of Japan 2001 were pleased that the V&A had taken part.  The Museum had put on a range of Japanese events and Traces of No-Mind was particularly recommended.

· The Day of Record had worked well in combination with Black History Month, and it was good that the V&A was seen to be active in the Black Afro-Caribbean community 

· The recent Carnival in Motion had attracted more visitors than the one held in 2000.

· The major book to accompany the opening of the British Galleries, Design and the Decorative Arts, Britain 1500-1900 by Michael Snodin and John Styles, had been published and was very impressive.

· There had been some adverse publicity regarding the Cornelia Parker installation, Breathless, in the British Galleries.

· He had attended the Meeting of International Exhibition Organisers in New York on 12 October.

· He reported that

· all of the four new Keeper posts had now been filled – Dr Swallow, Asia and the Islamic World; Ms Lambert, PDP/NAL; Dr Williamson, Sculpture and Decorative Arts; Mr Wilk, Furniture, Textiles and Dress;

· Mr Umney had been appointed Director of Collections Services;

· Ms Sargentson had been appointed Head of Research;

· interviews for the Director of Public Affairs had taken place that day;

· interviews for the new Director of Finance would take place soon;

· interviews for the Head of Design would take place the following week.

· Mr Close reported that a new Head of Facilities Management had not been appointed yet and, in the interim, Mark Chapman would be seconded from Broadgate Estates Ltd for six months from 5 November.

5.
Reports from Committees 

Buildings Strategy

· On the British Galleries, all the galleries had been handed over, the installation work was going well, and the galleries were scheduled to open on time.

· The Committee had received a presentation on health and safety issues at the V&A.

· There had been some 30 responses to the OJEC advertisement for an architect for the Masterplan, five of whom would be invited to discuss further their plans.

· The architects of the RIBA project had devised a more reasonable scheme and Gareth Hoskins was working on the Architecture Gallery. 


Development 

The Board noted the Development Report circulated for the meeting and the following further points:

· A written appeal asking for support for the British Galleries had been mailed to known contacts and results so far had exceeded expectations. 

· The Henry Moore foundation had pledged funding for the Italian Terracottas exhibition and for the British Sculpture at the V&A catalogue.

6. Any Other Business
· Mrs Gordon Clark thanked Trustees for supporting the Friends British Galleries Opening Fundraising Event to be held on 15 November.  She reported further as follows: 

· Sarah Carthew had joined the V&A as the new Head of the Friends.

· Judy Ridley would be taking over from her as Chairman of the Friends on 7 November.

· It had been decided to postpone the planned change of status of the Friends.
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